July 28, 2011
TO:

Hon. Domenic M. Recchia, Jr. 


Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of July 28, 2011-Resolution approving tax exemptions for two preconsidered Land Use Items (Council District’s 16 and 17).

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve property tax exemptions for the following properties:  Lafayette Boynton located at Block 3623, Lot 1 in Councilmember Arroyo’s District; and Findlay Teller located at 2435, Lots 44 and 45 in Councilmember Foster’s District.  
Lafayette Boynton contains four buildings that will provide 972 units of rental housing for low income families.  The sponsor, HP Lafayette Boynton Housing Development Fund Company, will acquire these properties from a previous owner and enter into a regulatory agreement with HPD which will establish affordability for this project.  In exchange for entering into a regulatory agreement, this project will receive a tax exemption pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law.  The value of the tax exemption is projected to be $679,000 in the first year of the exemption and $51 million over the 40-year length of the exemption.
Findlay Teller contains 3 buildings that will preserve 162 units of affordable rental housing for low income families.  The sponsor, Findlay Teller Housing Development Fund Corporation will finance the acquisition and rehabilitation of these properties with loans from the New York City Housing Development Corporation, HPD, and low income housing tax credits.  All units will be rented to families whose incomes do not exceed 60% of area median income and the project is expected to receive project-based Section 8 rental assistance.  In order to keep the project financially viable and provide affordable housing, HPD is requesting a tax exemption pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law.  The value of the tax exemption is projected to be $400,000 in the first year and $30 million over the 40-year length of the exemption.  
These items have the approval of Councilmember’s Arroyo and Foster.   
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